% Renfrew County and
ﬁ% District Health Unit

Experience Our History, Shave Our Futuwre!

For Immediate Release

(Pembroke, Ontario, February 4, 2020)

County of Renfrew and Renfrew County and District Health Unit Board of Health met today fo
discuss a collaborative approach to Public Health modernization. Decisions will be made in
the best interest of residents of Renfrew County and District to ensure equitable access to
health services. The goal is to maintain a local perspective on health service delivery including
public health.

"County of Renfrew and Renfrew County and District Health Unit are encouraged and have
had an incredibly productive meeting, we are looking forward to future supportive and
collaborative meetings and are confident we will find a way forward,” says Janice Visneskie
Moore, Board of Health Chair.

County of Renfrew and Renfrew County District Health Unit need to consider how we deliver
public health services to ensure these services continue to meet the evolving needs of people
across Renfrew County, City of Pembroke, South Algonquin Township, and Algonquin Park.

Warden of the County of Renfrew, Debbie Robinson shared, “Today’s successful meeting
brought together two organizations that serve the health needs of our residents in Renfrew
County and District and is working towards a collaborative approach to engaging the
Province on the modernization of public health.”

-30 -

For more information:

Melissa Botz, R. Kin
Coordinator, Communications and Emergency Preparedness
Renfrew County and District Health Unit
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Crystal Fischer

From: Tracy MacDonald <tmacdonald@orangeville.ca>
Sent: January 27, 2020 6:34 PM

Subject: Resolution - Environmental Awareness and Action
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Good afternoon,

The Town Orangeville passed the following resolution at its January 13, 2020 Council meeting:
13.1  Councillor Peters — Environmental Awareness and Action

Resolution 2020-14

Moved by Councillor Peters
Seconded by Councillor Post

That the Town of Orangeville supports continuation of the programs and services of the CVC, both mandatory and non-
mandatory, and that no programs or services of the CVC or other CAs in Ontario be “wound down” at this time; and

That the Minister of the Environment, Conservation, and Parks give clear direction as to what programs and services are
considered mandatory and non-mandatory and how those programs will be funded in the future; and

That the Minister of the Environment, Conservation, and Parks recognizes the strong and positive Provincial role
Conservation Authorities (CAs) play in flood risk reduction programs and reinstates funding to the CAs of Ontario; and

That this resolution be forwarded to the Minister of the Environment, Conservation, and Parks, Premier Doug Ford, MPP
Sylvia Jones, the Association of Municipalities of Ontario, the Credit Valley Conservation Authority, Conservation
Ontario, and all Ontario municipalities.

Carried.

Regards,

Tracy Macdonald| Assistant Clerk | Corporate Services
Town of Orangeville | 87 Broadway | Orangeville ON L9W 1K1
519-941-0440 Ext. 2256 | Toll Free 1-866-941-0440 Ext. 2256
tmacdonald@orangeville.ca | www.orangeville.ca
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Czstal Fischer

From: Renfrew S.AR. <renfrewsar@gmail.com>

Sent: January 31, 2020 1:31 PM

To: hcminfocfischer@gmail.com

Subject: Renfrew County search and rescue team
Attachments: SAR intro letter .pdf; Untitled attachment 00004.html
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Please find attached a letter regarding my intention to start a volunteer ground search and rescue team to cover
the Renfrew-Nipissing area. The first part of the process is to inform and get written letters of support from
emergency services, townships and politicians within the coverage area.

Would you please be able to distribute this letter to your fire chief, councillors and anyone else you feel should
be included?

Thanks for time and consideration.

James Palubiski






To whom it may concern, Date: 31/ 01 /2020

This letter has been sent to you to introduce myself and provide a brief synopsis as to why I'm
contacting you. That being, my interest in starting a volunteer search and rescue team that
would serve the Renfrew and Nipissing County areas.

My name is Jamie Palubiski and | live near Killaloe ON. After 31 years, | retired from the Toronto
Fire Service a year ago. | was a Captain since 1996, and during much of my time there, | was
assigned to a technical rescue team including high angle, water, trench and confined space
rescue, among others. My father was born and raised in Barry’s Bay and | have been coming to
this area my whole life. Retiring up here was inevitable.

After hearing about the body of a man that had been missing for four years was found by
hunters in the Killaloe area, as well as the search for the girls in Algonquin park last summer, |
looked into the need for a group of trained volunteers to assist police in searches. With a
growing part of the public venturing out into the wilderness with ATVs, canoes, and hiking, the
likelihood of increasing numbers of future missing persons in the area is certain.

My personal search into this project included talking to some of the area Fire Chiefs, and
making contact with Kevin Gill, whom is the Eastern Ontario Director for OSARVA; Ontario
Search and Rescue Volunteer Association. Everyone | made contact with was quite agreeable
that there is a need for such a team in this area.

OSARVA teams are insured and registered as a not-for-profit organization. Team members are
trained and certified to an O.P.P. Basic Searcher Level. Also first aid, CPR, compass and map
reading and other pertinent courses. Training is standardized across OSARVA teams so that
multiple teams can be sent to the same search, and work proficiently together.

Team members are completely volunteer and receive no payment if utilized.

OSARVA teams also collaborate and train with other agencies in their area, sometimes by
setting up emergency / disaster preparedness mock scenarios.

A team, once formed, must meet all the basic certifications and have trained for a full year
together before being considered operational.

In order to begin this quest, | must have letters of support for the project from area police
detachments within the jurisdiction, EMS, fire, municipal councils, area community groups and
the local MP and MPP. The letters are to confirm that such a team would be an asset to the
area. The letter should also state that we would have support in way of setting up cross
training with other agencies, support with having access to areas for training and support to do
fundraising at community events etc.

I thank you for taking the time to consider this letter and | hope you are in agreement that this
is a worthy vision.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or to set up a meeting by phone or email. If
you have any questions regarding OSARVA, direct questions to Kevin Gill.

James Palubiski Kevin Gill
613-312-4567 kevin@osarva.ca
renfrewsar@gmail.com






THE CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF SARNIA
%ﬁ@ﬁﬁ" City Clerk’s Department
- SRR 255 Christina Street N. PO Box 3018
@ @ Sarnia ON Canada N7T 7N2
) A 519 332-0330 519 332-3995 (fax)
WV 519 332-2664 (TTY)
L WWW.sarnia.ca clerks@sarnia.ca

January 24, 2020
To: All Ontario Municipalities
Re: Ontario Power Generation’s Deep Geologic Repository Project

At its meeting held on January 20, 2020, Sarnia City Council considered the
attached motion submitted by Councillor Margaret Bird with respect to the
proposed Deep Geological Repository Project and adopted the following
resolution:

That Sarnia City Council support the halting of the construction of the
Deep Geological Repository, in the Bruce Peninsular, so that less
dangerous solutions can be found for the longer storage of nuclear
waste; and

That Sarnia City Council instruct the Sarnia City Clerk to notify all 444
Ontario Municipalities, through AMO, by January 24th., 2020, of our
objective; and

That the Sarnia City Clerk send a copy of our resolution to the County
of Lambton Clerk, along with all the County Councillors, asking for
their endorsement.

Sarnia City Council respectfully seeks your endorsement of this resolution. If
your municipal council endorses this resolution, we would request that a copy
of the resolution be forwarded to the following:

Honourable Jonathan Wilkinson, Minister of the Environment and Climate Change
ec.ministre-minister.ec@canada.ca; and

City of Sarnia, City Clerk’s Office
clerks@sarnia.ca




Sincerely,

Dianne Gould-Brown
City Clerk

Attachment: Motion submitted by Councillor Margaret Bird



MOTION

I am asking for:

a) An urgent resolution of Council to support the halting of the construction of the Decp
Geological Repository, in the Bruce Peninsular, so that less dangerous solutions can be
found for the longer storage of nuclear waste.

b) To instruct the Sarnia City Clerk to notify all 444 Ontario Municipalities, through
AMO, by January 24", 2020, of our objective.

b) For the Sarnia City Clerk to send a copy of our resolution to the County of Lambton
Clerk, along with all the County Councillors, asking for their endorscment.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Many thanks.

Kind Regards,

Councillor Bird






C:xstal Fischer

From: ON-PD-EP-CSJEMPLOYER-EECEMPLOYEUR-GD@servicecanada.gc.ca

Sent: January 30, 2020 8:11 PM

To: Crystal Fischer

Subject: Emplois d'été Canada 2020 -~ Appel de demandes / Canada Summer Jobs 2020 - Call

for Applications

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Emploi et Développement social Canada a lancé son appel de demandes annuel pour Emplois d'été Canada
(EEC) 2020 aujourd’hui. Nous accepterons les demandes entre le 30 janvier et le 24 février.

EEC 2020 - Etes-vous prét ?

Etes-vous prét a :
o offrir des expériences de travail de qualité aux jeunes ?
e Offrir aux jeunes des possibilités de développer et d’'améliorer leurs compétences ?

e répondre aux priorités nationales et locales afin d’améliorer 'accés au marché du travail pour les
jeunes qui font face a des obstacles particuliers ?

Si oui, alors lisez le Guide du demandeur et soumettez une demande |

Rappelez-vous : le Guide du demandeur contient des informations détaillées sur la maniére de démontrer la
qualité des emplois proposés. Il vous aidera a :

e inclure vos plans de supervision et de mentorat,
e démontrer votre environnement de travail sécuritaire, inclusif et sain

e démontrer de quelle fagon vous étes préts a offrir aux jeunes des occasions d'acquérir les
compétences professionnelles dont ils ont besoin.

Merci d’avoir présenté une demande & EEC I'année derniére. Si vous avez des questions, n'hésitez pas a
nous contacter.

Faites une demande maintenant

Pour plus de renseignements :
Cliquez : www.canada.ca/emplois-ete-canada
Composez : 1-800-935-5555 (ATS : 1-800-926-9105)

Visitez : un bureau de Service Canada

Employment and Social Development Canada opened its annual call for applications for Canada Summer
Jobs (CSJ) 2020 today. We will be accepting applications between January 30 and February 24.

CSJ 2020 - Are You Ready?



Are you ready to:

e create quality work experiences for youth?

e provide youth with opportunities to develop and improve their skills?

e respond to national and local priorities to improve access to the labour market for youth who face
unique barriers?

If yes, then read the Applicant Guide and submit an application!

Remember: The Applicant Guide has detailed information on how you can demonstrate the quality of your
proposed job placement. It will help you to:

e include your supervision and mentoring plans,
e demonstrate your safe, inclusive and healthy work environment
e show how you're ready to provide youth with opportunities to develop the job skills they need.

Thank you for applying to CSJ last year. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us.

Apply Now

For more information:
Click: www.canada.ca/canada-summer-jobs
Call: 1-800-935-5555 (ATS: 1-800-926-9105)

Visit: a Service Canada Centre




BLUE NORTH STUDIOS

340 BALDWIN STREET
RENFREW, ON K7V287

UPGRADE/RE-DEVELOPMENT QUOTE

:;'ifﬁé-? \bluenorthstudios

\' // Control Your Content. Be Dynamic

PREPARED FOR PREPARED
The United Townships of Head, Clara & U, 11
Maria

Attn: Crystal Fischer

15 Township Hall Road
Stonecliffe, Ontario, Canada
K0J 2K0

FEES

Upgrade/re-development of the website
www.townshipsofheadclaramaria.ca using the capstone content
management system on the public web platform.

Re-development includes:

1. Unlimited sequential revisions until satisfied.

2. Transfer of all existing content from the current website. 24H @ 55/hour

3. Addition of any new content/or re-organization of existing $1320.00
content.

Re-development will:

Conform to WCAG 2.0 (Level AA)
Conform to W3C HTML 5

Be responsive to all screens and devices
Be mobile friendly

&N

WEBSITE HOSTING $34.95
per month

e SSL certificate (https:// on all pages)
e Daily backups

* All costs include HST
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McINTOSH PERRY

February 7, 2020

Ms. Crystal Fischer

Clerk/Deputy Treasurer

United Townships of Head, Clara and Maria
15 Township Hall Road

Stonecliffe, ON

KO0J 2KO

Dear Crystal Fischer:

Re: Notice of Study Commencement
Detail Design Study and Class Environmental Assessment
Highway 17 Culvert Improvements, County of Renfrew
G.W.P. 4178-15-00

The Ministry of Transportation Ontario (MTO) has retained Mcintosh Perry Consulting Engineers Ltd.
(Mcintosh Perry) to carry out a Detail Design and Class Environmental Assessment for the
replacement, rehabilitation and/or cleanout of 141 culverts on the Highway 17 corridor from the west
limits of the geographic Township of Clara to the east limits of geographic Township of Buchanan, in
the County of Renfrew. A study area key map is attached to illustrate the culvert improvement
locations along Highway 17. The proposed work is anticipated to take place in 2020 and 2021, pending
funding and approvals.

The detail design is following an approved planning process under the Class Environmental Assessment
for Provincial Transportation Facilities (2000) for a Group ‘C’ project. Mclntosh Perry is documenting
existing conditions and sensitivities of the study area to develop environmental protection strategies,
design elements, mitigation measures and construction/maintenance constraints as required for a
Group ‘C’ project. This will include an assessment of potential impacts of the highway improvements
on the study area environment and address any concerns raised during the consultation process. The
process and results will be documented in an Environmental Screening Document (ESD). There are no
anticipated highway closures associated with the culvert replacements/rehabilitations. However,
temporary traffic delays may result from lane reductions associated with the proposed undertaking.

1-1329 Gardiners Road, Kingston, ON K7P OL8 | T. 613-542-3788 | F. 613-542-7583
info@mcintoshperry.com | www.mcintoshperry.com



Detail Design for Highway 17 Culvert Improvements Notice of Study Commencement
County of Renfrew Group C’ Class Environmental Assessment

We would appreciate receiving any comments or questions you may have regarding the project by
February 27, 2020. All information / comments received will be maintained on file for use during the
study and may be included in study documentation. Any comments or questions can be directed to
one of the following team members:

Ms. Christine Shillinglaw, P.Eng. Mr. Jonathan McGarry, P. Eng.

Consultant Project Manager MTO Project Engineer

Mclintosh Perry Consulting Engineers Ltd. Ministry of Transportation-Eastern Region
115 Walgreen Road 1355 John Counter Boulevard

Carp, ON, KOA 1.0 Kingston, ON, K7L 5A3

Telephone: 613-714-0794 or Telephone: 613-449-7481

E-mail: c.shillinglaw@mcintoshperry.com Email: jonathan.mcgarry@ontario.ca

If you have accessibility requirements in order to participate in this project, please contact one of the
Project Team members listed above. Information collected during the Study will be used in accordance
with the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal
information, all comments become part of the public record. We encourage you to contact the MTO
or Mcintosh Perry project team at any time if you have questions or concerns about this project.

Thank you for your anticipated participation.

Sincerely,
(Ml S4Lbg Ve

Christine Shillinglaw, P.Eng.
Project Manager
Mcintosh Perry Consulting Engineers Ltd.

Enclosure: Study Area Location Map

cc: Jonathan McGarry MTO Project Engineer
Sharon Westendorp MTO Environmental Planner
Matthew Wheeler Consultant Environmental Planner

McINTOSH PERRY



Detail Design for Highway 17 Culvert Improvements
County of Renfrew

Notice of Study Commencement

Group ‘C’ Class Environmental Assessment

Study Area Location Map
Highway 17 Culvert Improvements - Renfrew County
G.W.P. 4178-15-00

Quebec

Limit of Contract

W -
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McINTOSH PERRY






Webinar 20-1 Taking the Mysteries
R{ out of Meeting Procedures, Part 2

In response to requests for a follow up to last year’s webinar,
this second meeting series webinar is designed to assist
clerks, deputies, CAOs, managers and staff in maximizing
techniques for effective council & committee meetings. It
is not essential that you participated in the 2019 webinar.
Topics will include -

« Dealing with difficult members of council

 Reconsideration

« Procedure By-law nuances

« Amend or Repeal?

» Pros & Cons of Virtual attendance

« Q&A ... and more

Thursday March 26, April 2,9 & 16 from 11:00 to 11:45

Coffee &
Conversation Online

I have conducted a number of these

$essions in person in previous years.
This year we are taking the format
and putting it on-line. If you are an
administrator I invite you for coftee & conversation with me
and other municipal officials. These two sessions will each be
limited to a maximum of 10 people and will be interactive with
everyone on-line and participating. Let’s talk about municipal
issues, challenges and changes. Bring your questions and
comments. And you will have to bring your own coffee!

Join the Conversation

Thursday March 26, April 2,9 & 16 from 1:00 to 2:00
Thursday May 7, 14, 21 & 28 from 1:00 to 2:00

Fred Dean is a municipal coach and
former municipal solicitor with extensive
experience. He has delivered numerous
orientation and councillor training sessions
across Ontario. He has presented workshops
and webinars to municipal administrator
across the province for years.

-

)
Fred Dean’s 2020

“User Friendly”
Webinars

% Taking the Mysteries out of
S\

Writing and Speaking to Council

This four week Webinar is devoted to giving you the writing
and presentation skills as a manager to provide the guidance
to council that will allow for effective decisions. What are the
most effective techniques to develop high quality reports?

It will also explore how verbal reports should be delivered.
What are winning techniques to answer questions at a
council meeting?

Thursday May 7, 14, 21 & 28 from 11:00 to 11:45

% Basics for New

Q{ Members of Council

This is a unique opportunity to provide a member of council
with training on the fundamentals of municipal government.
It is also designed to assist committee chairs and local

board members. Each session is two hours in length at a
time mutually agreed upon. There will be a maximum of 5

participants. It will be interactive with the members being
able to have their questions answered. Topics will include -

« Roles and responsibilities of members, the head of
council, committee members and the public

+ Meeting procedures
» Personal responsibilities
« And more...

Whether a member has recently been appointed or elected
to council since the general election or is someone who is
looking for assistance in fulfilling their role on council, this
programme will enhance their knowledge base.

No hassles or costs of travel. Spend time with Fred Dean;
participate and learn in your office or any convenient
location with a tablet or phone.

» Participate with your
colleagues & learn together

“User Friendly”
Webinars means:
« If you miss a live webinar
you will be able to see
and hear the recording
at a later date, convenient
to you.

o No hassles

» Participate & learn from a
location convenient to you

» No time & travel costs

Register Today! Register by email - webinar@citysolicitor.net

Taking the Mysteries out of Meeting Procedures Part 2
Thursday March 26, April 2, 9 & 16 from 11:00 to 11:45
$229 + $29.77 HST = $258.77

Taking the Mysteries out of Writing

and Speaking to Council

Thursday May 7, 14, 21 & 28 from 11:00 to 11:45
$225 + $29.25 HST = $254.25

Coffee & Conversation...Online

Thursday March 26, April 2, 9 & 16 from 1:00 to 2:00
Thursday May 7, 14, 21 & 28 from 1:00 to 2:00

$275 + $35.75 HST = $310.75

Basics for Members of Council Interactive Webinar
Time and date to be arranged
$325 + $42.25 HST = $367.25

Registration is payable 10 days prior to the Webinar. A full refund
is available with cancellation before the due date. No refunds after
the due date but a full credit will be given towards future webinars
or workshops.

Forward a cheque payable to “FRED DEAN”
7 Clarendon Ave., Unit B, Toronto, ON M4V 1H§

Questions? Call 416 251 8811 or email: webinar@citysolicitor.net

> If you are unable to attend one of the sessions, a recording will be available to you. ***






